
 

 

1944 Farmall H 

 
 
 

Originally purchased by me from 
an Iowa farm auction in 1969. I 
used this tractor for farming until I 
left for the military after 
graduation in 1975. Granted I was 
farming a whole whopping 80 
acres but as a kid that made me 
King.  

In 1990 I brought the tractor to 
Arizona after purchasing my first 
property. The tractor was returned 
to Iowa while I was in California 
for a short time 1999 to 2005. 
During this time the tractor was to 
be overhauled.  



 
My Dad, Eugene Jensen, now 
retired had always wanted to 
build a hotrod tractor. 
So, when we found out the real 
condition the engine was in, I gave 
him the go ahead to pick it up and 
proceed with his plan. The 
original plan was to use a 4.3L 
Chevy V6 but they proved to be 
hard to find and very expensive. 
Plan B, a 2.8L was used instead 
and worked to be a much better 
fit.  
The project was finished and road 
ready in 2009. My Dad enjoyed 
several Tractor Shows and 
approximately 2000 mile of 
Tractor Rides. My Dad also built 
an A John Deer with a 2.5 Chevy 
four cylinder for my sister and her 
Husband and a F20 with a 5.7L 
Chevy V8. I did get to do one 
Tractor Ride with my Dad before 

health issues left him home 
bound.  
The H and F20 were but into 
storage in Iowa on a Friends farm. 
I went to Japan in 2018 and my 
Dad pasted in 2021 while I was 
still there. Return to my Arizona 
home in later in 2021. I went to 
Iowa in September of 2022 an 
brought the H back to Arizona. 
Since then, I have been going 
through it, some little changes and 
some larger ones to come, nothing 
that my Dad and I haven’t spent a 
lot of time talking about. I was 
referred to the Powers of The Past 
by Allen Goodman which has 
turned out great. Meeting new 
friends, giving me great 
opportunities to share the tractor 
and Honor my Dad. 

 
Mark Jensen 
  



   



 
 
 
 


